Community Development & Capital Improvement Programs Advisory Board (CDCIP Board)

Attn: Melissa Jensen 451 South State Street, Room 406 P.O. Box 145488 Salt Lake City, UT 84114-5488

Dear Members of the CDCIP Board,

I am President of the PTA at Emerson Elementary, a Salt Lake School District elementary school in the vicinity of the McClelland Trail neighborhood. On behalf of the Emerson Elementary PTA, we offer our support to the "McClelland Trail Neighborhood-Wide Traffic Calming and Garden Feature" CIP Application.

This letter offers the Emerson PTA's statement of support for traffic calming amenities – for example, concrete planters-- that will enhance safety and user experience of those residing in the McClelland Trail neighborhood and also of those using the Trail.

In addition to changes to the streets themselves (e.g. calmer traffic, safer spaces for walking and bicycling) the project will also aid in the usability of the McClelland Trail generally which aids in foot and cyclist traffic to our school community. The project will be a tremendous asset to our neighborhood and surrounding neighborhoods that use the McClelland trail on bike and foot, which include many Emerson students and parents who use the trail to walk to and from school.

We support the "McClelland Trail Neighborhood-Wide Traffic Calming and Garden Feature" project for funding through the Capital Improvement Project process, and sincerely hope you will give this project your full consideration.

Elizabeth Payne, PTA President Emerson Elementary 1017 Harrison Ave S, Salt Lake City, UT 84105

Signature A Payer